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The Permanent Mission of the Togolese Republic to the Office of the United 
Nations and other international organizations in Geneva presents its 
compliments to the secretariat of the World Health Organization (WHO) and, 
with reference to the note of the Director-General of WHO dated 20 January 
2025 inviting Member States of the African Region to propose candidates 
for the post of the Organization’s Regional Director for Africa, to be elected  in 
Geneva on 18 May 2025 at the second special session of the WHO Regional 
Committee for Africa, has the honour to announce that the Togolese 
Government has decided to propose the following candidate for this post: 

 
Professor   Moustafa  MIJIYAWA, former Minister of Health, Public 
Hygiene and Universal Access to Health Care, 
Tel. +228 90 01 43  82, email  : moustafa@mijiyawa .com. 

 
The file of the Togolese candidate, in French and English, is attached to this 
note. 

 
The Permanent Mission of the Togolese Republic to the Office of the United 
Nations and other international organizations in Geneva thanks the secretariat 
of WHO for its kind collaboration and takes this opportunity to convey to it the 
renewed assurances of its highest consideration. 

Geneva, 10 February 2025 
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